Notes of the CCEN Executive Board Meeting Wednesday 11 June 2008

Present:
Ruth Appleton (RA), Sarah Elie (SE), Simone Hensby (SH), Charlie Legg (CL), Lincoln Lim (LL), Barry Peskin (BP), Peter Ward (PW)
Also Present:
Donna Turnbull and Linda Fergusson

	      1.
	Apologies
Were received from: Nasim Ali, Anju Bhatt, and Shelagh O’Connor
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting & matters arising

Minutes were agreed with slight amendment – PW gave his apologies
Matters Arising:

2a) SH requested an extra observer place on the P&PG which was agreed

Compact meeting did not go ahead so appendix 3 was not discussed

Diagram of where VCS sit on various strategic partnerships not completed as yet
	

	
	
	

	3.
	CCEN  Workplan 

DT took members through this and explained that it is what will go into Camden’s monitoring form
Research reports: DT had sent out a draft paper outlining one of the research projects based on VAC Clearing House data but felt that the second proposal would entail quite detailed, sustained work and that there was not really enough time to get a viable sample (at least 500 groups) of responses (at least 150) in the timescale available.  DT had been considering using the OPM study and expanding on this but there had been some concerns that the OPM study was not sound due to the small sample.   DT felt that the information CCEN is collecting through the seminars will be really useful and if we can link this to evidencing the added value through VIVA and other models we can produce a series of ‘case studies or snapshots’ 
LSP reporting – 

CL asked how CEN were supporting VCS –

DT said that 
· 28 groups had attended the recent seminar and 4 other groups were visited and others had sent information by email.  All this would contribute to the report to the LSP and integrated across the whole report rather than in the past as an ‘add on’

· Also lots of groups contributed to the LAA indicators discussions which helped influence the final indicators

· Neighbourhood Partnerships had been contacting CEN to discuss how they could make stronger links with the LSP through CEN . 
After some discussion it was agreed that:

· CCEN continues to contribute to the Community Strategy reports to the LSP

· That the CEN seminars are the way to collect information on what the VCS are doing and highlight the added value.
· CCEN uses VAC Clearing House data to map VCS and how its work supports and brings added value the outcomes of the Community Strategy.   

· That the results of this research report is formally tabled at the LSP.

· A CEN Review day take place in November to look at our achievements – involving input from as many groups as possible

SH felt that there should be another column where CCEN listed Outcome evidence – which could come from feedback from members and other LSP partners.


	

	
	
	

	4.
	CCEN Research Proposals

This is a continuing piece of work.  There is no specific time for research report because it is not about specific Community strategy outcomes – it is cross cutting. Clearing House data / research to be complete in Autumn. 
	this needs to feed into discussion on budgeting / funding round for 09/10

	
	
	

	5.
	Feedback from Health & Well Being Seminar 
DT gave some feedback on the seminar which was held to gather information on what VCS groups were doing towards meeting the outcomes of the Community Strategy theme. DT was in the process of writing up the information people had sent so that it will be spread throughout the report – groups had been sent copy of the report relating to their information so they could agree or amend their bits if necessary.  
SH thought it was very interesting – lots of networking and sharing information.  Many participants were unaware of the breadth of work being carried out by the VCS .

	Draft of the report to be sent out to CCEN Executive members

	
	
	

	6.
	Election process and timetable

Process and timetable were agreed.  Discussion around the number of nomination and places ended with an agreement to look for 11 nominations and see how many we receive before making a decision about going to ballot

Slight alteration was made to the Person Specification which now reads:
It would be desirable for CCEN Executive Board members to have one or more of the following…. In place of CCEN Executive Board members will need …..
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Any Other Business

There was no any other business


	

	
	
	

	8.
	Date of Next Meeting – 
Tuesday 1 July 
	


PAGE  
2

